
MINUTES – INLAND VALLEY BRIDGE UNIT 534 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 

SUN CITY CIVIC HALL, SUN CITY, CA 

JUNE 29, 2023 

 

Meeting called to order at 11:35 a.m. 

Secretary’s Report – Carol Fuller 

Attendance – Present were Linda Decquir, Paula DiVerde, Deborah Elliott,  

Carol Fuller and Sam Reddy.  Absent was Beverly Hughes. 

The minutes of the March 18, 2023 were ratified per previous electronic 

approval. 

President’s Report –  Linda Decquir 

Pro/Am Game – Linda reviewed the progress of the new students.  Four of 

them joined ACBL.  Beginning in July, mentors were assigned to each new 

player.  Games will consist of 18 boards and there will be a $3.00 entry 

fee.   

Treasurer’s Report – Beverly Hughes 

Beverly did not attend the meeting. 

New Business: 

Resignation of Board Member – John Ramey resigned his position on the 

Board.  A replacement will not be sought after at this time.  

Delinquencies – The Board voted to remind members they are delinquent 

in payment of membership dues after a second reminder notice had been 

sent.  

Old Business: 

Sectional – Dates for the Sectional will be October 14th/15th.   

The cost will be $14.00 per person and $120.00 for team event.   



Grant Money – The unit received $541.36 in grant money from ACBL.  

Total expenses, including all learning materials was $761.46.  Kathy 

Heckathorn donated her teaching time.  The lessons have been completed. 

Acknowledgement gift for The Lodge in Murrieta – Paula, in appreciation  

for the use of the Lodge, requested the unit reciprocate by donating a 

useful gift to the Lodge.  An ice chest, and a hot serving plate were 

presented to their Board. 

Webmaster – The Board previously approved a request for the webmaster 

to contact the web designer to clarify certain entries to the website.  There 

will be no further action at this time. 

Hand Records – Deborah Elliott requested that the Board investigate the 

possibility of hand records which may be beneficial to the new players.  

Information was gathered by Deborah and presented to the Board. The 

consensus was that the players would have to do the extra work to 

accommodate this request by inputting hands into the Bridge Mates  

lacking a dealing machine which the unit does not own.      

Motion made, seconded and carried to adjourn the meeting at 12:25 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Carol Fuller, Secretary 

 

 

 

 


